
 

Barnsbury Primary School and Nursery 
         Almond Avenue                                                                

Barnsbury  
Woking 
Surrey 

 GU22 0BB 
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Headteacher: Mrs J Harrup 

13th December 2024 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It was wonderful to see all of the children and staff in their Christmas jumpers on Wednesday.  Out Christmas lunch was abso-
lutely incredible—huge thanks to the ladies in the kitchen for cooking us all such a delicious Christmas meal and to the Barns-
bury staff for being so flexible and making sure the day was special for the children. 
 
Years 3 and 4 went to see Sleeping Beauty, the pantomime at the Woking Victoria Theatre yesterday.  A huge thank you to our 
wonderful PTA who purchased the tickets for the children.  The members of staff who accompanied the children said the chil-
dren were absolutely entranced by the production and enjoyed every single moment.  I’m looking forward to going with Years 
5 and 6 this afternoon.  Thank you to Mrs Gilkerson for organising the trips—a tricky job considering it involved getting 240 
children safely to the theatre and back! 
 
Key Stage 1 and Early Years Nativity 
We are looking forward to the performances next week. Children and staff have been practising hard and the singing sounds 
amazing.  There will be money collection buckets after the performances, with all proceedings going towards Woking Food 
Bank. 
 
A message from Mrs Colman (Acorns Nursery) 
THANK YOU 
A while ago I reached out the wonderful PTA to help with some items for Nursery, they got straight to it and every class group 
were sent a message. To say I am blown away vby your generosity would be an understatement. Thank you to everyone who 
so kindly donated toys, books, dress up clothes and so much more to the Nursery.  I have very happy children in my class. 
 
Your child’s first device 
This Christmas, you might have decided to give your child their first phone, tablet, laptop or gaming console. This is a big deci-
sion as the responsibility and freedom that comes with owning a device is a big step for children. It might even be their first 
‘grown up’ responsibility. As a parent or carer, it’s important to remember that even if a child is tech-savvy, they need to be 
taught how to be tech-safe.  INEQE Safeguarding Group have created information for parents which can be accessed here. 
 
Next Friday is the last day of term, please remember we finish at 1.15pm. 
 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
With kind regards 

 
 
 

Mrs J E Harrup 
Headteacher 

https://ineqe.com/2020/12/14/childs-first-device/?utm_campaign=Newsletter&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--31KlHbI2eF3UX_fDRGXMzqxO6aOKWfJjxX8zbE7x5FbMOYFY_zliY1tukj0DBSXEP4oF61w4McSbgBH3rg5UB4mFuKE83XmP7Up1YIn2KxNgq0U4&_hsmi=337397064&utm_content=33739706


Dates for your diary 2024-25 

Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December  

Friday 13th KS2 Pantomime—Woking Theatre, Years 5 & 6 

Monday 16th 9.15am—KS1 Christmas Production Dress Rehearsal 

Monday 16th 2pm—KS1 Christmas Production 

Tuesday 17th  9.15am -KS1 Christmas Production 

Tuesday 17th 2pm—KS1 Christmas Production 

Wednesday 18th Christmas Carol Concert Years 3 & 4 

Friday 20th 1.15pm End of Term 



Dates for your diary 2024-25 

Spring Term 

January  

Monday 6th First day of term 

Thursday 9th 9.00am—Prospective Parent Tour 

Friday 17th Local Governing Committee Meeting  

February  

Friday 7th 6G Class Assembly 

Friday 14th 4J Class Assembly 

Friday 14th PTA Non Uniform Day—Love What You Wear 

17th-21st Half Term 

Monday 24th INSET Day 

March  

Friday 7th 9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Friday bands) 

Weds 12th  Local Governing Committee Meeting 

Friday 14th 5T Class Assembly 

Tuesday 18th 9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Tuesday bands) 

Friday 21st 1M Class Assembly 

Thursday 27th  9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Thursday bands) 

Friday 28th 1B Class Assembly 

April  

2nd-4th Year 6 Residential to Avon Tyrell 

Friday 4th 1:15pm End of Spring Term 



Congratulations to the Lionesses this week:  
Isla, Samantha and Havanna  

Congratulations to the recipients of a WOW     

certificate this week:  Abi, Rosie, Harriet, William, 

Daisy, Lucy, Amber, Charlotte, Myra, Sophie  

Jonah (Ash), Michael (1M), Mohammad Raees, 

Emily R, Jude, Niyam, Sarah 

Luisa, Fin & Roslyn (3M) 

 

 

 

 

 

Star of the Week 

 

 

 

Effort  

 

 

 

Values  

Oak Harry Hania Lola 

Ash Ava Haniya Isla 

1B Shauna Ayyan Elliott 

1M Abdullah Azal Pipaliina 

2M Amirah Nate Aliza 

2T Arla Malakai Elize 

3B Theo C Reece Zach 

3M Chloe G Mohammad Raees Ella 

4D Flint Khayaati Logan 

4J Callan Josh Lucy 

5M Ayush Georgie Lexi 

5T Victoria Ben P Mia S 

6G Balazs Daniel Amelia 

6L Annukka Ethan Matthew 

Congratulations to our Super Spellers 

this week:  Isla (2M), Jude (3M),        

Natalia (4D) 



 

 

Year 2  

Our learning inspired us to write newspaper reports about the 
Great Fire. Look at our fantastic examples. We have also been 
getting into the Christmas spirit, practising for our Nativity as well 
as enjoying our annual Christmas Jumper Day. A big thank you to all 
our parents and carers for your support this term, we wish you a 
very Merry Christmas.  

Reception 
What a busy half term we have had! In maths, we learnt about 2D shapes and used our 
learning to identify, name and describe these in our environment. Then we learnt positional 
language, such as over, under, on, behind and in front, using this to direct our friends around 
an outdoor obstacle course. Lastly, we started learning about number building on our 
knowledge and understanding of number up to 5! We explored the composition of number 
using physical resources. 

We have had a super half term in Year 2! We have continued to learn about life in London 
during The Great Fire of 1666. We even had a visit from Surrey Fire & Rescue who taught us 
about fire safety. We have remembered that you need to… ‘Get out, Stay out and call 999!’.  

For our topic of 'Fairytales' we shared the 
story of The Three Little Pigs and built 
houses using different materials. We read 
Jack and The Beanstalk and were inspired 
to plant our own beans, discussing how 
we need to care for them to help them 
grow. Recently, we have enjoyed seeing 
your pictures showing us how well they 
are growing at home! 
We have been busy drawing, designing 
and building castles for our topic of 
'Castles and Knights', showing our    
Barnsbury values by choosing to build     
co-operatively. We then used our 'Fred-
Talk' to write labels to add to our castles. 



 

Year 4 
What a busy week for the year 4 children!  They participated in specially designed English collaborative 
activities, based on the set novel, Pugs of the Frozen North.  The children had to discuss and formulate a 
path across a chasm, based on the emotions the characters might experience, when undertaking some 
really tricky situations, on their journey to the North Pole. 

 

Year 5  
This week in Year 5, we have been continuing our work on Forces.  We have been looking at the forces of    
gravity and air resistance, and using this knowledge to try and build Chinese-style paper kites.  Below you can 
see a picture of our proto-types - some of which were successful.  Next week, we are going to use what we have 
learned to build our full-size kites.  Then all we'll need is a windy day!  

The classes worked hard on 
their Christmas stockings, 
and the adults were all 
amazed at the incredible 
stitch work the children 
produced.  All designs were 
individually cut and 
stitched, with minimal 
help.  We were suitably 
impressed and proud of the 
manner in which they got 
down to the planning and 
execution of their D.T     
project. 

Indoor PE sees the children learning various dance moves and using 
choreography to establish a routine together as a class.  It has been 
delightful to see children, who appear quite reserved, suddenly 
come to life in a dance group.  I cannot wait to see the complete 
result. 



 

Year 6 
This week, Year 6 have been busy with some exciting projects! We've been designing and building proto-
types for bird houses in DT, and it's been great to see everyone's creativity in action. Alongside this, the 
students have been writing explanatory texts about bird watching, sharing their newfound knowledge 
and enthusiasm. 

In Geography, we started our new topic on the Americas with a fun quiz 
that got everyone thinking and excited about what's to come. The     
students really enjoyed it, and we're looking forward to exploring this 
fascinating region in more detail! 



 

Our fabulous choir 
On Saturday, children from our Barnsbury Choir 
attended the Seymours Christmas Carol Concert 
in Aid of Woking & Sam Beare Hospices. Well 
done to Abi, Rosie, Harriet, William, Daisy, Amber, 
Lucy, Charlotte, Myra and Sophie for singing so 
beautifully. We are so proud of you! Thank you to 
Mrs Norfork for all of her hard work each week 
and to Miss Freeland and Mrs Colman for          
accompanying the children at the event. It was a 
wonderful celebration of music with other school 
choirs, the cast of Mamma Mia, Bloomfield       
Avenue and a trio from Italia Conti. What a way to 
start the weekend!  



 

Hedgerow Planting 

A huge thank you to Sur-
rey County Council Trees 
and the wonderful     
parent volunteers who 
did a fantastic job at 
planting the hedgerow 
on the KS2 field. The Eco 
Council joined for part of 
the morning and really 
enjoyed getting involved. 
There was a lot of great 
teamwork as some    
children learnt how to 
part a tree for the first 
time. We are looking 
forward to nurturing our 
trees and watching how 
they grow over time. 
Thank you again to the 
generous volunteers for 
their time and hard work 
to plant over 400 whips! 



 

 

Phonics  

This one was super fun! The children 
loved it and wanted to do it all the 
time.  
Decorate the Christmas tree after read-
ing out baubles with designated words 
on, related to the sounds your children 
has been practising.  
Miss Paice 
Trainee Teacher, Year 4 

Teachers’ Outdoor Learning 

The teachers got creative last week as they did some outdoor learning after school. They had to work 
as a team to build a fairy house / elf den using items found in the sensory garden. Team 1 included a 
yellow ‘brick’ path, golden carpet and camouflage exterior to protect against predators. Team 2 made 
a den using a range of natural materials, including an elf made from a stick and a leaf. Team 3 includ-
ed an extension as the elves extended their family, a stick and stone path, and a reindeer shaped leaf. 
I wonder which would be your winner? 














